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Dear staff, parents, carers, and neighbours, 

We are making improvements to the sports court and carpark at the northern entrance of 
Laguna Street Public School. 

We will be resurfacing the sports court with concrete and replacing the existing asphalt in the 
carpark.   

Work will start on Wednesday 28 May and is expected to take approximately 2 weeks to 
complete, weather and site conditions permitting. 

Work hours will be between 7 am and 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 am and 1 pm on Saturday. 

Safety measures including temporary fencing, construction site hoarding and signage will be 
in place while work is being done. 

It is expected that the carpark will be out of use for approximately one week. There is ample 
street parking available for use during this time. 

While work is being undertaken there may be an increase in noise. We apologise for any 
inconvenience this may cause. 

If you have any questions about this work please contact the NSW Department of Education 
on the details below. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of all members of our school and the local community are 
our highest priorities. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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